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Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa 
Board of Directors 

 
2015-2016 

 
MINUTES 

Thursday May 19, 2016 

Boards:    2015-2016                2016-2017  
 
Paul Miller, President Scott Burmeister, President  
Scott Burmeister, President Elect Danny Mitchell, Visioning 
Tom Hansen, Secretary  Marty Roberson, Secretary 
Bob Nash, Treasurer Bob Nash, Treasurer  
Abby Hubble, Club Admin Paul Miller, Club Service   
Danny Mitchell, Visioning Steve Curley, Club Membership 
Joe McCormick, Director Abby Hubble, Club Admin 
Tim Airhart – Past President Joe McCormick, SOA 
 
                                                   Absent: 
Steve Curley, Club Membership Kevin Graefe, President Elect 
Dan O’Mellia – SOA Ed Hardesty – Club Foundation 
Ed Hardesty – Club Foundation Ed Johnson – Public Relations 
Kevin Graefe, Club Service Ken Mayton - Program 
  
 
 

Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa Foundation Board 
 
 
With eight of the twelve Board members present a quorum was established.  
Attending members are shown above.  The Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa 
Foundation Board meeting was called to order by President Paul Miller at 11:34 am 
CDT at the District 6110 office conference room, Tulsa. 
 
Secretary’s Report - Tom  
 
 The April 20, 2016 Foundation minutes were moved and voted approved. 
 

Treasurer’s Report – Bob  
 
 The Foundation Balance Sheet and Profit & Loss Sheet through April 30, 2016, 

were moved and voted approved. 
 Movement of funds from Checking to Investment accounts were discussed and 

it was left to the Treasurer to move funds around the accounts as necessary to 
process invoices coming out of the Foundation.  
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President Elect’s Report – Scott  
 
 Scott was passing along a request from Ed Hardesty to authorize funding of the 

Guatemala Literacy Project at $2,000.  This will be in addition to the SE Tulsa 
DDF Grant this year.   The motion was moved and voted approved.  Ed will 
work out the transfer of fund with the Treasurer. 

 
 
 
Adjourn 
President Paul adjourned the Club Foundation Board meeting at 11:48 am CDT. 
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Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa 
Board of Directors 

 
2015-2016 

 

MINUTES 

Thursday May 19, 2016 

 

 Tulsa Southeast Rotary Club Board 
 
With eight of the twelve Board members present a quorum was established.  
Attending members are shown above.  The Southeast Rotary Club Board meeting 
was called to order by President Paul Miller at 11:48 am CDT at the District 6110 
office conference room, Tulsa. 
 
Secretary’s Report - Tom  
 
 The April 20, 2016 Club minutes were moved and voted approved. 
 John Marquis suffered a stroke on May 9th and is requesting going on a 

medical-LOA from that date until he is able to return from rehabilitation.  The 
motion was moved and voted approved. 

 With the previous action, the Club is now at 58 Active (27 Active, 29 Active-R85 
& 2 Active-LOA) members.  We also have 6 Honorary Members. 

 April attendance submitted was 85.3% for seventh place in the District. 
 A discussion of new attendance rules coming into effect on July 1st and the 

possibility of establishing a Satellite Club or  working with the downtown 
Rotaract Club as means to attract younger members was begun and will be 
continued over the next month. 

 
Treasurer’s Report – Bob 
 
 The Club Balance Sheet, Profit & Loss Sheet, and A/R Aging Summary through 

April 30, 2016, attached as Club-1 to Club-6, were moved and voted approved. 
 
Past President – Tim 
 
 Tim reported FitFest will continue with our bike give-a-way this year.  One option 

under consideration for next year would be to partner up with St Francis Tulsa 
Tough 2017 and move our family/fitness events to Guthrie Green in conjunction 
with the other events. 

 Tim reported Roy Clark’s after school programs are being cut next year and it 
would take an estimated $4,000 to keep them in place.  The school is drafting a 
proposal for our consideration. 
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Adjourn 
 
The next meeting date and location of the 2016-2017 Board will be determined by 
President-Elect Scott.  President Paul adjourned the final 2015-2016 Club Board 
meeting at 12:48 pm CDT. 
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